#### RESPECT - RESPONSIBILITY - HOPE - COURAGE



# Brabourne CE Primary School



# Newsletter 22<sup>nd</sup> September 2021

#### **Reminder COVID**

If your child has any of the main symptoms of Covid-19, a high temperature, a new continuous cough, a loss or change to sense of smell or taste, they should get a PCR test (test that is sent to a lab) as soon as possible. They should stay at home and the school should be notified of the result, before returning to school.

For more information, see <a href="https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/coronavirus-in-children/">https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/coronavirus-in-children/</a>

#### PTA – Cake sale/picnic

A reminder that the PTA will be holding a cake sale/picnic after school this Friday, 24<sup>th</sup> September. Everybody is welcome and donations of cakes, to sell, will be gratefully received – please get children to take them to the hall on arrival at school

# <u>School Dinners – Census Day</u>

The school census day is Thursday, 7<sup>th</sup> October and Caterlink will be serving a different meal to the one on the Autumn menu sheet. Please see the Census day menu attached to this email. If your child normally has a packed lunch on Thursday but would like to have school dinner on Thursday, 1<sup>st</sup> October, please email Mrs Mac. The cost of the meal, to children in Neptune and Jupiter, is £2.30 (payment in a named envelope or online please).

## **School Individual Photos**

Sarah Prescott will be in school on Monday, 27<sup>th</sup> September to take individual photos of children. If parents, who also have pre-school children, would like a photo of all their children together – Sarah will be in the school hall from 8am to 9am. Any siblings in school will have a photo taken together.

#### Cycling to school

A reminder to any children and parents cycling to school – please dismount as you turn off Canterbury Road into the lane, and <u>walk</u> down the lane to school. We have had a few 'near misses' when cars parked, at the top of the carpark, pull onto the lane but cannot see oncoming bicycles because of the hedge.

#### **Reminders:**

- 1) Children in Neptune and Mars class are allowed to bring in a healthy snack for morning break (e.g. fruit/cheese) younger children are supplied with fruit under the Government scheme
- 2) Please can children always bring a light coat/raincoat even if slightly drizzling we still get the children outside at playtimes, whenever possible.

With best wishes,

Andrew Stapley Headteacher

Phone 01303 813276 www.brabourne.kent.sch.uk email: office@brabourne.kent.sch.uk

## **RESPECT - RESPONSIBILITY - HOPE - COURAGE**

# **Dates for diary**

Fri 24 Sep PTA Cake sale/picnic

Mon 27 Sep Sarah Prescott – Individual & sibling photos Fri 22 Oct Harvest Festival Church Service – 9am

Fri 22 Oct Term 1 ends Mon 1 Nov Term 2 starts

Tues 30 Nov Flu vaccination – whole school

Thurs 16 Dec Term 2 ends